[image: ]Rotary Club of Fairmont
Board Meeting Minutes
January 5, 2023


Attendees: Laura Candell, LaTora Keigley-Harker, Larissa Cason, Cody Offen, Sean Sawyer, Tina Shaw, and Lou Spatafore.  The meeting was called to order by Laura Candell at 1:18 p.m. and a quorum was identified and declared.

Minutes:

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Minutes from the December 1, 2022 meeting were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes for the December meeting, as corrected, was made by Tina Shaw and seconded by Sean Sawyer. The motion unanimously passed. 

Secretary’s Report:

Larissa Cason provided a report of member meeting attendance for the first six months of the administrative year. LaTora Keigley-Harker stated that Alan Ice’s membership could be terminated for nonpayment after multiple notifications. Cody Offen stated that he would reach out to Michael Angelucci and Dennis Chase.

Concerning reporting service hours, Cody Offen will create a Google form for members to use to report service hours if they have not been able to attend a meeting and complete the paper form.

Treasurer’s Report:

LaTora Keigley-Harker provided the December 2022 treasurer’s report.  She stated that she transferred $2,000 from the flag account to the general checking account to make sure that the general checking account maintained a balance of at least $5,000.  The general account has approximately $1,200 in outstanding checks to FSU for Christmas with a Falcon and for the entertainment at the club holiday party.  The scholarship fund has one check outstanding in the amount of approximately $1,000 for Jack Oliver’s raffle winnings.  The club recently received some additional payments for the flag project which were deposited in that account.  Larissa Cason made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, which was seconded by Cody Offen. The motion unanimously passed.

Other Financial Matters:

With respect to the enjoy books, some outstanding payments still need to be collected.

The Board discussed convening a finance committee at the end of March to develop a budget for the next administrative year

Ongoing Business
· Event Planning:
· Community Service/Blessing Boxes:  January is national soup month. LaTora Keigley-Harker will shop for soup. Laura Candell will prepare labels for the brown bags.  We have enough brown bags so we do not need to purchase any more.  

· Community Service/Jared Boxes: The Board discussed whether to prepare another set of Jared Boxes, when to do so, and whether there are local hospitals that need them.

· Upcoming Speakers/Meetings:
· January 12: Kathleen Nelson, Interim President of Pierpont Community and Technical College.
· January 19: Christ Cook, Guard at Hazelton Federal Prison.
· January 26: Club Assembly.

· Project Updates:
· Flags: Cody Offen continues to look at the possibility of ordering software to manage the flag project.

· Committee Updates: 
· Public Relations – Tina Shaw had John Mark Shaver from the Fairmont News take photos while club members were filling the blessing boxes. She is still looking at how to use DACdb tools for public relations and is looking at writing a newsletter. The Board discussed using the club’s Facebook page to promote the fact that many blessing boxes are currently empty and challenging community members to fill them.  Cody Offen stated that he would prepare a draft club brochure. Sean Sawyer stated that District Governor Dan wants clubs to enter service projects on Rotary Showcase.
· Grants – Laura Candell sent a copy of the invoice for the dictionaries to Sean Sawyer so that he can submit it to the district and the club can receive the grant funds.  
· Membership – Cody Offen stated that the club spring membership event would take place on either March 14 or March 21.   
Donation Requests
· Stepping Stone – requested a donation of equipment for an all-inclusive park. No action was taken by the Board.
· Marcella Yaremchuk advised the Board that the Wreaths Across America project was matching donations made through January 17.  Lou Spatafore made a motion to donate $150 to Wreaths Across America, which Sean Sawyer seconded. The motion unanimously passed.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next Board meeting will be held on February 2, 2023, at 1:15 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted, 
Larissa Cason
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